August 1, 2007

Holden Karnofsky

Executive Director

The Clear Fund
272 9th Street, Room 1 

Brooklyn, NY 11215

Dear Mr. Karnofsky:

Our organization improves educational opportunities for economically disadvantaged, but exceptionally bright, students of color in NYC.  I am pleased to respond to your RFP for the 2007 “Cause 4” category, and to introduce you to Prep for Prep.   
The accomplishments of our students are a testament to the success of our program in cultivating a cadre of dynamic leaders.  I am proud to share with you some highlights from this past year:

· Having earned his medical degree from Yale in 2003, Kevin Johnson (P9 IV/Hotchkiss ’95, Harvard ’98) is completing research in the area of congenital heart disease as a Senior Resident at the Mallinckrodt Institute of Radiology of Washington University’s School of Medicine, an elite, world famous research and teaching institution.  In the coming months, Kevin will travel to a remote hospital in an indigenous village in Santiago, Guatemala to teach radiology technologists and doctors in the field of radiography and ultrasound imaging.  In the summer of 2008, he plans to return to New York to pursue a fellowship in the field of Musculoskeletal Radiology at Cornell’s Hospital for Special Surgery.

· Helen Ogbara (XVII/Berkeley Carroll '01, Harvard '05) was one of four US law school students to be named a 2007 Latham & Watkins Diversity Scholar.  Factors considered in choosing the Scholars include ability to contribute to the diversity objectives of global law firms, success in overcoming obstacles or challenges faced in deciding to choose law as a profession, academic and/or leadership achievements, and desire to practice in a global law firm environment.  Recipients receive a $10,000 scholarship to use in their third year of law school.  Helen also made the Columbia Law Review as a first-year law student.    

We respectfully request a grant of $50,000 to ensure our talented youth will continue to gain access to a range of opportunities that develop their academic, leadership, and professional potential.  Increased funding is particularly critical this year in light of two new initiatives, one of which, the “PREP 9 Expansion,” will allow us to dramatically increase the number of students we serve.  Thank you for considering support for our program.  If we can supply you with additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Sincerely,
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Elizabeth MacNeill

Director of Development
